UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, ACADEMIC SENATE

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

Mary Gauvain Telephone: (510) 987-0887 Email:mary.gauvain@ucop.edu Chair of the Assembly of the Academic Senate Faculty Representative to the Regents University of California 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, California 94607-5200

August 31, 2021

MICHAEL T. BROWN PROVOST AND EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

Re: Approval of Simple Name Change: UC Santa Cruz College Ten to John R. Lewis College

Dear Michael,

In accordance with Section III.B.2 of the *Universitywide Review Processes For Academic Programs, Units, and Research Units* (the "Compendium"), and the concurrence of CCGA, UCPB, and UCEP, the Academic Council has approved UC Santa Cruz's proposal for a simple name change of its College Ten to John R. Lewis College.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have additional questions.

Sincerely,

Mary Gauvain, Chair Academic Council

cc: Academic Council

UCSC Senate Director Mednick

IRAP Analyst Procello

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

COORDINATING COMMITTEE ON GRADUATE AFFAIRS (CCGA) Amr El Abbadi, Chair

amr@cs.ucsb.edu

ACADEMIC SENATE University of California 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, California 94607-5200

August 20, 2021

ACADEMIC SENATE CHAIR MARY GAUVAIN

Dear Chair Gauvain.

Via email, the Coordinating Committee on Graduate Affairs (CCGA) voted to approve the proposal for a simple name change on the Santa Cruz campus. The proposal is to change the name of College Ten to the John R. Lewis College. It will impose no curricular, structural, or other changes to the College, nor will it impose any cost on the campus.

Members voted 9-0-0 and agreed this was a simple name change.

CCGA concurs with the divisional Graduate Council on this matter. No further systemwide review is necessary.

Please let me know if I can answer any questions for you regarding this change.

Sincerely,

Amr El Abbadi Chair, CCGA

cc: Robert Horwitz, Academic Senate Vice Chair CCGA Members

amr El abbadi

Hilary Baxter, Academic Senate Executive Director Michael LaBriola, Academic Senate Assistant Director Chris Procello, Academic Planning and Research Analyst Peter F. Biehl, UCSC Vice Provost and Dean of Graduate Studies.

Matthew Mednick, UCSC Senate Executive Director

Trainew Meditick, OCSC Schate Executive Dif

Esthela Bañuelos, UCSC Senate Analyst

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON EDUCATIONAL POLICY (UCEP) Dan Potter, Chair dpotter@ucdavis.edu

Assembly of the Academic Senate 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, CA 94607-5200 Phone: (510) 987-9466

August 18, 2021

MARY GAUVAIN, CHAIR ACADEMIC COUNCIL

RE: SIMPLE NAME CHANGE FOR UCSC COLLEGE TEN TO JOHN R. LEWIS COLLEGE

Dear Mary,

UCEP has reviewed the request from UC Santa Cruz for the simple name change for College Ten. The committee has voted to approve the proposed name change to the John R. Lewis College. Members strongly recommend that the name is changed to the Honorable John R. Lewis College to ensure there is no confusion with someone else with the same name.

UCEP appreciates the opportunity to comment on this matter. Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Daniel Potter, Chair

UCEP

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON PLANNING AND BUDGET (UCPB) Sean Malloy, Chair smalloy@ucmerced.edu

Assembly of the Academic Senate 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, CA 94607-5200 Phone: (510) 987-9466 Fax: (510) 763-0309

August 20, 2021

MARY GAUVAIN, CHAIR, ACADEMIC COUNCIL

RE: SIMPLE NAME CHANGE FOR U.C. SANTA CRUZ'S COLLEGE TEN

Dear Mary,

After its July 6 meeting, the Committee on Planning and Budget voted via email to approve the proposal for a simple name change on the Santa Cruz campus. The proposal is to rename the College Ten to the John R. Lewis College.

Members unanimously agreed this was a simple name change.

UCPB concurs with the divisional Graduate Council on this matter. No further systemwide review is necessary.

Please let me know if I can answer any questions for you regarding this change.

Sincerely,

Sean Malloy, Chair

UCPB

cc: UCPB

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SANTA CRUZ

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

1156 HIGH STREET SANTA CRUZ, CALIFORNIA 95064

Office of the Academic Senate SANTA CRUZ DIVISION 125 CLARK KERR HALL (831) 459 - 2086

August 20, 2021

MARY GAUVAIN, Chair Academic Council

RE: Proposed Name Change for College Ten

Senate Chair Gauvain,

I am pleased to transmit, for Academic Council review and endorsement, the enclosed proposal for a simple name change of College Ten to John R. Lewis College. It is my pleasure to notify you that the Divisional Senate enthusiastically supports and approves the proposed change and now forwards it for consideration by the Office of the President and Academic Council as outlined in the Name Changes of Schools and Colleges process within the Compendium¹.

Sincerely,

David Brundage, Chair

Down Bundage

Academic Senate, Santa Cruz Division

Enc: 2021.08.19 Proposed Name Change for College Ten Revised

2021.08.18 Naming of College Ten Revised

cc: Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs Brown

Chancellor Larive CPEVC Kletzer

Social Sciences Dean Mitchell

College Ten Provost Lu

Vice Provost Academic Affairs Lee

Senate Director Mednick

¹ https://www.ucop.edu/institutional-research-academic-planning/_files/compendium_sept2014.pdf; Section III.B.2

CONFIDENTIAL

August 19, 2021

DAVID BRUNDAGE Chair, Academic Senate

Re: Proposed Name Change for College Ten

Dear David,

I am pleased to transmit, for Senate review and endorsement, the enclosed proposal for a simple change of the name of College Ten to John R. Lewis College As you are aware the process in totality remains in strict confidence.

Please note that the proposed name change is a simple name change and does not require any additional resources nor does it require any curricular changes. Following Senate endorsement, the final approval for a simple name change rests with the UC President as outlined in the college renaming process within the Compendium.

In good time, I hope you will join me in celebrating the accomplishments of this naming opportunity for College Ten.

I would appreciate a response to this request as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Lori G. Kletzer

Conklego

Campus Provost/Executive Vice Chancellor

Enclosure: Re: In Strict Confidence: Naming of College Ten

cc: Matthew Mednick, Director, Academic Senate

1 UC Compendium

(http://senate.universityofcalifornia.edu/resources/2014CompendiumFINAL.pdf) section III.B.2.

August 18, 2021

LORI KLETZER

Campus Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor

Re: In Strict Confidence: Naming of College Ten

Dear Lori,

I am delighted to forward to you the attached request to name UC Santa Cruz's tenth residential living and learning community as John R. Lewis College. This is the result of the establishment of a college endowment by an anonymous donor. College Ten is well known on campus as a social justice and community living and learning environment. College Ten academics focus on the structural inequities that exist in society, such as racism and poverty. The College emphasizes the role of community involvement in addressing these questions of social injustice. This curricular study is supported by educational enrichment and co-curricular opportunities inside and outside the university. Programs include additional elective courses, a leadership certification program, service learning programs, alternative spring break, and the annual student-led Practical Activism conference.

I will be working with the Office of the Registrar and the Committee on Educational Policy to ensure the success of the name changing process with respect to academic records and reports.

It is our hope to use the new name for all diplomas awarded Fall 2022 and later, to issue a revised catalog this fall consistent with the name, and to similarly revise course and program designations during fall quarter.

Of course, we will await Senate confirmation of the name change prior to implementing these changes and, for that reason, I hope you will be able to assist the campus in expediting the review of this request.

Thank you very much for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Katharyne Mitchell Dean, Social Sciences

cc: Flora Lu, College Ten Provost